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Principal Message 

School Photos 

There is a change to how you order school photos this year.  We 
encourage all orders to be done via The School Photographer’s 
website, see the details above.  Individual photos can be or-
dered after photo day but sibling photos must be ordered prior 
to photo day. There will be some generic envelopes available  
for people not wanting to order online. 

We have had a really busy start to the term and it is already Week 8! That 

means there is 4 weeks left until the end of the term.  

• Last day of Term for students- Thursday 6th April (Easter Weekend to 

follow) 

• First day of Term 2 for students- Wednesday 26th April (Day after 

ANZAC Day) 

Last Week of Term Activities 

Student attendance remains a high priority of our students. We have some great activities planned right 

up until the end of term. Please ensure your children come to school each day so they don’t miss out on 

their learning opportunities.  

• Technology Workshop – Year 3-6 

• Visual Arts Workshop- Year 3-6 

• Easter Hat Parade- K-6 plus preschoolers 

• School Photos- K-6 

• Little Athletics Day- K-6 



Hardship Funding Secured for our Families 

Many of you may have heard about the Department of Education's funding package to support public 

schools (and other education and care service providers) in areas affected by floods in Western NSW. This 

funding package includes an Education Hardship Fund for students to support their education recovery. 

The Education Hardship Fund will provide $500 for each of our students. The funds have been trans-

ferred to students’ accounts already.  The funds will be available for use until the end of the 2023 school 

year – that is, by Tuesday 19 December. If you have more than 1 child at the school, the Education Hard-

ship Fund will appear on our records as a combined amount (e.g. $1,000 for 2 children). 

What can the funds be used for? 

Parents and carers can request to use the funds for school-related activities and expenses including: 

• excursions, camps and incursions 

• school-organised formals 

• competition fees 

• subject fees 

• uniforms 

 school uniforms (from school-run or P&C uniform shops), end of year school jerseys and ancil-

lary items 

 subject uniforms such as hospitality uniform 

• in-school tutoring such as a music tutor 

• sport participation including weekly sport or carnivals 

• family costs incurred by involvement in school theatre or music performances 

• school canteen 

Unused funds can be transferred for students moving to another NSW public school. The unused funds 

cannot be transferred for students moving to an Independent or Catholic school. 

Please note that the funds cannot be used for voluntary school contributions, nor can they be ‘cashed 

out’ or withdrawn for personal use. 

Easter Hat Parade!  

Hat Making Day-Thursday 30th March 

Easter Parade-Tuesday 4th March- Parents and friends invited to attend! 

P & C will be catering (more information to come) 

Students will be making their hats at school on the date above, then a parade will be held the following week.  It is really im-

portant that students attend on the hat making day, so they don’t miss out! Mrs Mertz and Miss Wilson have had a fabulous 

time shopping for craft items.  





Curriculum Reform 

The NSW education system is reforming the curriculum which will be taught in all classrooms from Kinder-

garten to Year 12. The new curriculum, as a result of the NSW Curriculum Reform, will give students more 

time to focus on key learning areas so that they can acquire a deeper understanding of central concepts. It 

will ensure students develop strong foundations for learning, life and work in a complex and fast-changing 

world. 

This reform has been informed by extensive consultation with teachers, parents and education experts, 

and is underpinned by extensive research. Curriculum reform involves change that spans many aspects of 

schooling, including teaching, learning, assessment and reporting to parents. New syllabuses provide 

schools with a unique opportunity to re-focus and place curriculum at the heart of school planning.  

Key curriculum changes include: 

• building strong foundations for future learning with new English and mathematics syllabuses for Kin-

dergarten to Year 2 

• an entirely new curriculum from 2022 with new syllabuses focused on what is essential to know and 

do in early and middle years of schooling, and key learning areas in the senior years 

• providing more time for teaching by reducing the hours teachers spend on extra-curricular topics and 

issues and compliance requirements 

• strengthening post- school pathways with new learning areas for Years 11 and 12 that clearly link 

learning to future employment and study options. 

The new curriculum will ensure every student develops strong foundations for learning, life and work. The 

reforms are vital for the young people in our schools today, and for those who will arrive in the years to 

come.  

 Share Our Space 

Schools will be open for Share Our Space during the next school holidays between 8 am and 5 pm from 

Friday 7 April to Sunday 23 April 2023. 

Our school is open daily from 8.30-5.00pm for students to use the grounds, including the basketball 

court. There may be times Brett will be spraying and ask students not to go to these areas. The play 

equipment is also open to the public and we ask parents to ensure they take their rubbish home and not 

leave in our grounds. Teachers do work in the school grounds during the holidays also and may be in 

classrooms, but only outdoor facilities are open and students are not enter classrooms where teachers 

are working.  

The program provides an opportunity for community members to use our school’s outdoor facilities dur-

ing holidays for a wide range of activities, from sports and recreation to cultural events and celebra-

tions. In addition, the program helps to build stronger ties between our schools and the broader commu-

nity. By sharing our space with the community, we can help create a sense of ownership and responsibil-

ity for our schools and their role in building relationships, connections and resilience for all. 



NAPLAN – Starts this week! 

Teachers have been conducting NAPLAN familarisation activities with students in Year 3 and Year 5 in 

preparation for NAPLAN. Just a reminder of the tests and dates are below. We will aim to have all tests 

completed between Wednesday and Friday this week.  

Technology Day in 4/5/6 

On Wednesday 1st March, Megan Anderson and Ryan Noonan from the Department of Education visited 

to meet with Mrs Wheeler and run a technology session with Year 4/5/6. We used iPads to brainstorm 

ideas about The Great Barrier Reef on Google Jamboard, which is like using digital post it notes. We then 

created an app on Google Slides to present our work. We are looking forward to completing this over the 

coming weeks.  

Students wrote recounts of the visit, and a few snippets of the recounts are below: 

It was fun because the class was using iPads on an app called Jamboard. We put facts about the Great Bar-

rier Reef and what the fish eat there. Did you know that you can see the Great Barrier Reef from space?? 

We shared crazy facts like that with Mr Noonan and Mrs Anderson. The class knew a lot of things about 

the Great Barrier Reef.  

Benedict Year 4 

We went on the iPads on Jamboard. We were writing about the Great Barrier Reef with Mrs Anderson and 

Mr Noonan. I wrote about the diet, like shrimp for swquids, plankton and krill for whales, small fish for 

barracuda and coral for parrot fish. We had some free time on Jamboard and they taught us for an hour 

and a half! 

Spencer Year 4 



Our morning with Mrs Anderson and Mr Noonan on Wednesday was fun. We learnt more facts about the 

Great Barrier Reef. Mrs Anderson showed us how to use Google apps and Mr Noonan helped us when we 

got stuck. When we got onto Jamboard we had one minute to play with it then we got to add our own 

information. We got to make a Google slide about the Great Barrier Reef, we didn’t finish because we ran 

out of time. 

Jaime Year 4 

On the 1.3.23 Mrs Anderson and Mr Noonan came to teach our class how to use Google. Mrs Anderson 

and Mr Noonan work for the Department of Education. We used Jamboard. On Jamboard we made a 

Google slideshow of the Great Barrier Reef. We had a title page, diet page, where is it located page and a 

fun facts page. We learnt how to insert links to jump from page to page, like from the title page to the 

description page. 

Paige Year 6 



Chaplaincy Program replaced by Student Wellbeing Program  

The National Student Wellbeing Program is a Commonwealth-funded initiative to support the emotional 
wellbeing of students and the broader school community through the provision of pastoral care and/or 
wellbeing support services.  It replaces the former National School Chaplaincy Program 2020-2022. Partic-
ipation in the National Student Wellbeing Program is voluntary for both schools and students and our 
school applied to be part of the program again. This initiative funded our Breakfast Program (staffing) and 
other wellbeing programs in the classroom.  I am happy to announce we have been successful again and 
our provider, Your Dream, are currently recruiting someone in this position.  So the breakfast program 
will begin in Term 2 we hope!  

https://www.yourdreamschools.com/ 

News from the Kinder and Year 1 Classroom 

The new K - 2 English Syllabus has a strong emphasis on phonics and so Kinder and Year 1 Students start 

each day with explicit phonics instruction. They know that 'phonemes' are the single sounds we hear in 

words and that 'graphemes' are how we record those sounds. Here are some examples of the types of 

activities students engage in: 

Reviewing phonemes we have learnt so far Learning how our mouth looks when we say a 

phoneme 

Explicit instruction on how to write individual 

phonemes 

Opportunities to identify the starting phoneme 

in a word 

https://www.yourdreamschools.com/


Listening to hear if a phoneme is at the start, middle or end of a word 

Learning to blend phonemes to make words 

Learning to blend phonemes to 
read words 

Quality Literature Studies 

Our English theme this Term is 'Friendship, Acceptance and Belonging'. We started by reading 
the book Pig the Pug and learnt that Pig was not a very good friend. Here are some of the       
activities we have completed together: 












